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The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. by Committee Chair Larry Stanks with introductions.  

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The committee reviewed the minutes from the previous meeting. A motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction/Advisory Committee Business:

Dedra Daehn reported that the advisory committee agenda format has been changed. The main format change reflects a time column, which places an amount of time to be used for each agenda item with the majority of the meeting focused on the committee’s work plan. Clark College acknowledges and appreciates the time the industry members take out of their schedules and the change in the agenda format is one way to more effectively use the members’ time.

All of the committee rosters are updated at each meeting to help us ensure that the employer/employee ratio is 50% for each group. The State of Washington requires that this information is tracked. The state defines an employer as someone with hiring and firing power.

Ms. Daehn also spoke briefly about Perkins funding. Last spring the college was awarded $575,808 in Perkins funding. It is federal finding that comes through the state and supports Clark’s career and technical programs. The primary focus of using these funds is to prepare students for the workplace, help them improve their technical skills as well as their academic skills. 

Another source of funding available to Clark College is the Worker Retraining funds received from the state. The amount of money awarded for 2012-13 was over $1,000,000. This funding is used to support and provide education, training, and career services for dislocated and unemployed workers. Students coming in to Clark who have been laid off or dislocated may be eligible for financial aid and other monetary support because of the Worker Retraining program. These moneys can also support some of Clark’s adjunct faculty and equipment needs.

Director/Division Chair Report 
Professor Patrick Gonzales reported that enrollment was filled to the gills this past quarter (fall 2013). There was a 120 hour summer class where 12 students were trained and certified 3G, 4G with FCAW. Professor Gonzales was happy to report that most have found employment. An additional section of 113 and 114 Stick Welding was opened up in the evening because many students weren’t able to get into these classes otherwise. This added section will also run in winter and spring 2013 quarters in order to keep up with demand. New committee member Caleb White is teaching this section. Caleb has taught for Clark before and has done an excellent job. 
Professor Gonzales told the committee that he has just ordered five new feeders, 5 new spool guns, a planishing hammer, oxy fuel gauges, torches, and six vises. There is still $8,000 to spend out of the Anderson funds allotted to the Welding program. These funds should be spent by June 30, 2012.

Meetings at Larch Correctional Facility are taking place to embark on another two-quarter Welding program. 

Professor Gonzales is retiring. There will be a job announcement coming out for a new instructor to take his place. He is retiring at the end of this academic year; however, he will stay on and work with the new instructor to ensure a smooth transition.
Old Business 
Readdress the four items on the work plan. See below. 

Review 5-year equipment plan. This item is tabled to the next meeting.

Work Plan:

Open entry. Professor Gonzales reported that employment is down, especially in the stick welding area. Open entry is important to sustain enrollment. Committee member Jim Johnson asked Professor Gonzales to explain what “open entry” is. Open entry means new students can start the program in any quarter (except summer). The downside of this is that students who do not begin the program in the fall quarter do not have access to the important safety classes which are only taught in fall. So students who want to begin the program in winter or spring quarter are not turned away, however, the safeguard classes are not available. Development of safety training has been done for these students; the students take training modules on the computer, take a test, and are scored and filed. But it’s not as effective as the fall classes which include safety. This is a safety issue that will be an ongoing discussion.

Job skills in fabrication. Professor Gonzales asked the committee to talk about what skills are necessary for hire at their company. Matt Houghton reported that time and experience is important for a potential hire. To be hired at his place of business, potential hires need to have self-shield experience, not just written classes. Jim Johnson reported that 25% of hires cannot read a ruler and 20-25% cannot pass 4th grade math concepts. Larry Stanks thinks there should be a class to teach math basics. Low work ethic is also a problem. Instructor Ron Renner said that work ethics are taught during classes but no specific class is offered in work ethics. The committee will continue thinking of ways to teach the soft skills to students. Dean Genevieve Howard suggested maybe committee members could be a guest speaker and visit a class and tell the students what it’s like and what it takes to be a successful employee in the welding field. A committee member asked if students ever get to visit job sites. It is something that could be set up. This item will be an ongoing discussion.  
Review and vote of assessment training modules. The committee reviewed the training and assessment modules. Beth Heron has put together many of the training and assessment modules. She has come in and taken pictures of all of the equipment to incorporate into the modules. A motion was made in support to continue developing the training modules. The motion was seconded, voted upon, and unanimously approved. 
New Business

Committee Vote to put “Permissions” on WELD113 & 14 and WELD 223 & 224. Because students get priority registration based on number of credits and how long they’ve been on campus, the second year students sometimes don’t get the classes they need because of this. By putting permissions back on at registration for fall 2013; continuing students will be prioritized into the classes they need and other students will be on a first come, first served basis after the continuing students get their classes. 

Curriculum Presentation; WELD 111 &112.  Tabled to next meeting.
Soliciting for industry employment tests. Tabled to next meeting.
Vision 2020. Tabled to next meeting. 
Dean Howard announced that there are two open tenure positions for the Welding Department. Potential applicants need not have a teaching credential, but must have welding or some industry experience. Clark College offers professional development for new instructors in these technical programs. She asked the committee to keep their eyes open for potential welding instructors.  Both positions will be tenure-track. 
Next Meeting Date:

March 6, 2013 at 5:30 p.m.
Meeting adjourned at 7:01 p.m.
Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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